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Charminster 

 Village Hall 

Now fully open once more. 

For children’s parties and other private bookings  

contact Sarah Bird on 01305 266478 

Or sarah345bird@aol.com 

 
HERRISON HALL 

CHARLTON DOWN VILLAGE HALL 

CHARITY  NO; 1079442 

Your Community Centre for 

Anniversaries, Celebrations, Classes, Club Meetings, Concerts, Conferences, 
Dancing, Exercise, Parties, Receptions, Seminars, Tuition, Weddings, WI, etc 

 

Email:  bookings@charltondownvillagehall.info 

www.charltondownvillagehall.info  

Cover photo courtesy of Mark Simons 
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Dear Community,  

 

Wow! January was a wet month, so let’s 

hope that February will be kinder to us all. 

 

We are still looking for more distributors in 

our team so please have a think if you can 

spare some time to help us out. See what is 

involved on page 42.  Please contact Michael 

Clarke  clarke_michael3@sky.com 

 

We are also looking for local businesses to 

highlight in The Pilot so do get in touch if you 

would like your business to be featured! 

 

February has our favourite day in it!  Yes, 

Shrove Tuesday or Pancake Day!! We love 

pancakes and always try to eat loads. 

Favourites include  the classic lemon and 

sugar and  the delicious Nutella!! What’s your 

favourite?   

Mel and Claire 

 

Deadline for submissions— 5th February. 
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The old allotments 

  
Stinsford News  

So here we are into brand new year 
2023 and it is a good time to look 
back a little ...   

All the Christmas events went very 
well. The Carol Service, for all it was 
not the best of weather, was well 
supported. The readings together 
with the carols followed by mulled 
wine and mince pies and the Grand 
Draw went down a storm with some 
15 prizes and some very happy 
winners. The Draw raised £536 with 
the valuable support of the 
Watercress Company, parishioners 
and congregation, Jamie & Ariane 
Jones of the Yalbury Cottage Hotel 
together with the two major local 
golf courses and other known local 
attractions. The Christmas Eve Mass 
at 8pm saw a fine congregation with 
Bruce Dixon officiating, followed by 
Christmas Day morning with again a 
well full church and Rob van der Hart 
leading the service. At both we do so 
enjoy a good song and all were in 
good voice with our organist 
Malcolm’s excellent music.  

In December the committee drawn 
from all churches within the 
Benefice was to consider the 
applications for the role of a new 
Rector and action the results in 
January but there were none to date 
so for the moment we continue 
without and await some further 
news from the Archdeacon. Our Leila 
will continue with the support of Rob 

van der Hart, Dick Luther, Bruce 
Dixon and Hugh Willis. 

As January 1st was a Sunday we 
enjoyed a New Year Day Service and 
a Communion to boot with both host 
and wine if happy to share and the 
opportunity to wish fellow members 
of the congregation A Happy New 
Year. A very good service and 
sermon with Bruce Dixon officiating.  

The following week brought the 
approach of Epiphany and the arrival 
of the Three Kings and the end of the 
twelve days of Christmas. The 
traditional removal of the 
decorations took place whilst the 
Nativity Scene remains.  

On 14th January Westminster Abbey 
will see the 95th Anniversary of 
Thomas Hardy’s death and annual 
memorial service in Poet’s Corner 
and a wreath containing Stinsford 
Yew laid supported by members 
choice of poems and readings. 

I do hope members of our Parish 
will take a look at the new Kingston 
Maurward University hub with their 
invitation  circulated via the January 
Pilot for the 3rd February 2023 and 
our debate over the question of 
climate change.  

Finally I was captivated by the 
photograph on the front of the 
January 2023 issue  and to see the 
view through St Michael’s lower 
cemetery gate as you walk back up 
Church Lane, I wonder how many 
recognised it? 
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News from Stinsford Parish Council 
It’s that time of year when people are keen to hide away in their homes 
avoiding the cold dark days of winter and, from a parish council position, 
when fewer planning permissions are submitted, fewer concerns raised 
about the footpaths network etc. and we can turn our attention to other 
things. One of the key issues we discussed at our last council meeting was 
implementing the Stinsford Parish Council Communications Strategy and 
how to raise issues that matter to you in order to develop solutions and 
inform action.  

 

The council developed a Communications Strategy last summer and adopted 
it in the autumn with a view to improving communication channels with 
residents and businesses in the parish. Effective communication is not just 
about informing residents what we, as a council, are doing. We want to 
generate interest and encourage active engagement and involvement with 
the council.  The Stinsford Parish Council Communications Strategy can be 
found on the councils web-site (click on the Working Documents tab).      

 

The proposed communication channels in the Strategy are aspirational and 
subject to ongoing development. As you would expect the Strategy involves 
keeping the councils web site up to date and we hope you are enjoying these 
regular articles in the Pilot, but we also want to establish Facebook and 
Twitter sites. Please look at the Strategy and if you can think of any other 
approaches that may be helpful please let us know. 

 

The council is nothing if not informed by residents of the issues that they 
consider important in the parish. Sometimes these, such as problems with 
the highway network, can become long drawn out concerns as we struggle 
to establish necessary communications with external bodies but at least with 
the help of residents we can better understand the issues. While residents 
are encouraged to attend and bring issues to ‘public participation time’ at 
every council meeting, we also appreciate that not everyone has the time to 
attend meetings. We would like to draw attention to other work being taken 
forward by the council such as tackling climate change, and discuss this with 
residents. 
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Part of the planned building land 

Water sports in Portland 

We recognise that we need to use local media and particularly the Dorset 
Echo more and continue utilising the Pilot. We have just launched 
‘Stinsford Parish Council’ Facebook site. Please join. Hopefully this will be 
followed soon by a Twitter account.  

 

To get the conversation started and keep it going will require a lot of work 
by the very small number of parish councillors above their other council 
duties. As with most of the councils work we would be delighted with any 
offers of assistance. Help would be especially welcome to assist with 
Facebook and Twitter.  

 

Sarah Pattison 

Chair 

Stinsford Parish Council      
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Chef Karen 

A sign of Spring 

February Quiz 

The questions for this month’s quiz have been inspired by a 

wonderful new book about West Dorset. Wild About Dorset by 

travel writer and naturalist Brian Jackman is described as a nature 

diary about a west country parish. It’s a great read and is published 

by Bradt Guides – www.bradtguides.com   (answers on page 39) 

 

1) Name the Iron Age hill fort close to the village of Powerstock. 

 

2) Where is the highest point in Dorset? 

 

3) Why was the timber from the humble Alder tree, widely found 

in    Dorset, used in the construction of some of Venice’s most 

famous buildings? 

 

4) How do frogs manage to stay under water for up to seven hours 

at a time? 

 

5) Which is Britain’s biggest tidal lagoon? 

 

6) What is a Noctule?  

 

7) Swallows arrive in Dorset each April. Where have they come 

from? 

 

8) The Red Squirrel is an endangered species. But there’s one 

surviving colony in Dorset. Where is It? 

 

9) Where do Kingfishers lay their eggs? 

 

10)       Which is the highest point on the Channel coast? 
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 The Upvc Repair Company 

Broken or misted sealed units replaced into Upvc 

Upvc door and window repairs 

Hinges, handles, locks, barrels and rubber gasket 

replaced 

Upvc windows and doors refurbished 

Mobile: 07415 579988 Tel: 01935 83430 or 01305 559975 

Email: info@theupvcrepaircompany.co.uk 

www.theupvcrepaircompany.co.uk 

No call out charge 
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                          Dorchester Trefoil 

December has been a festive 
month for us with the ukulele 
band leading us in carols and 
other Christmas songs, as well as 
a few well known ones from our 

past. This was followed by mince pies made by member, 
Pam Williamson. The afternoon was enjoyed by all. The 
food for our Christmas lunch at the Hendover café was 
excellent, good value, and again enjoyed by everyone 
who attended.  

Many thanks to Julia’s House who has again donated wool 
for knitting for the elderly and stroke wards at the 
Dorset County Hospital, and of course, to all our knitters, 
many of whom are not Trefoil members. It’s become a 
much wider project and in December we were able to 
take 21 blankets, 19 shawls and 18 Twiddlemuffs to 
Barnes Ward. The shawls and twiddlemuffs are being 
used as Christmas presents for patients unlikely to 
receive any. 

If you would like more information about afternoon or 
evening Trefoil, please contact me. Visitors are always 
welcome. Afternoon Trefoil meets in St George’s Hall at 
2.30pm on the first Wednesday afternoon of each month 
and Evening Trefoil is the 2nd Wednesday evening, 
meeting place depending on activity, so it’s best to 

check.

Judy Thompson. E-mail:- 
jct231@outlook.com (01305 263783) 
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                                                                           January 2023 

Update from Dorchester & Sherborne offices of Central Dorset 
Citizens Advice 

“With the colder weather, I’ve noticed mould and damp in our flat. It’s 

mainly in our bedroom, including some black mould on the carpet. I’ve 

been chasing our letting agency, who say they’ll speak to our landlord. I’m 

really worried about how this might affect our health. Our tenancy 

agreement isn’t up for eight months, what can I do?” 

• To raise the issue with your letting agency is a good move. 

Unfortunately, it isn’t always easy to work out the cause of mould or 

damp and this can make it difficult to work out if your landlord is 

responsible, unless there’s an obvious cause, like a leaking roof.  

• There are many causes of damp in properties with rising, 

penetrating, construction and condensation damp as the most 

common. On our website there is information that may help you 

work out what type of damp you have, who is responsible and what 

you can do.  

• A common cause of damp is condensation. To prevent this, it’s 

important to keep homes well-heated and well-ventilated, but this 

will be trickier to do given the colder weather and higher heating 

costs. You may be eligible for help to insulate and heat your home 

and should visit our website that has advice on such schemes, as well 

as things that can make damp worse and may impact the landlord 

taking responsibility for repairs, such as drying clothes on heaters or 

blocking air vents.  
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Meadows 

 

• Check your tenancy agreement too for references to repairs and 

damp. A landlord will have to act in relation to damp if it makes the 

property unsafe for someone to live in such as if it is making the ten-

ant or a member of their family ill. The landlord will also be responsi-

ble if the damp is related to repairs they should have carried out, like 

if heaters are broken. If the damp has damaged items that the land-

lord is responsible for, such as carpets and window frames, they’ll 

likely have to pay the cost of repairs.  

• Steps you can take include reporting your landlord to the local au-

thority if he/she is responsible for the damp in your property but 

doesn’t act,  

• Use the landlord’s formal complaints procedure If you’re in social 

housing. There is more information about this on our website. 

 

Contact your local Citizens Advice on anything you’re unsure about.  

        It is important to speak to an adviser first if it reaches the point 

where you want to get out of a fixed term tenancy agreement early 

as there might be better ways to approach the issue.  

Call our Adviceline on 0800 144 8848 between 10am and 4pm Monday 

to 

Friday or check our local office opening times on :- 

www.centraldorsetca.org.uk.  

You may also find helpful info on: https:// 

www.citizensadvice.org.uk/housing/renting-privately/during-your- 

tenancy/dealing-with-repairs/ 
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River Cerne 
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Picture D 

Picture C 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Charminster Brownies and Guides would like to wish you all a 

great beginning to 2023.  

 

We had a wonderful end to 2022, finishing in December with 

Christmas crafts and a morning at the movies, perfect way to 

finish the year! 

We started back on the 12th of January with planning and Games, 

hoping this term to fit in a sleepover!  

Still working to theme awards, we are hoping to squeeze in an 

interest badge to help with this. Both Brownies and Guides are 

hoping to complete their ‘BE WELL’ award and work on their 

‘express myself’ theme!  

Hold on to your bandages ha-ha as there may be a touch of first 

aid soon!!  

Stay well, Stay safe.  

Charminster guiding  

www.girlguiding.org.uk  
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An End and A beginning 

 

As a person new to living in the West of our lovely Dorset 

County, I am seeing things with fresh eyes, everyday things 

that long time residents and locals have grown accustomed to 

and absorbed into their everyday lives. Christmas 2022 was no 

exception. 

My previous experience of heralding in the Christmas season 

began with decorating the house – both inside and out. The 

old house rooms were festooned with garlands covered in 

Christmas baubles twinkling lights and school made decs, but it 

was the outside that others saw- the cascade of icicle lights 

dripping from the gutters, the window panes lit up in the 

shape of reindeers and Father Christmas, the entrance alight 

with wreaths and outdoor ornaments and the big tree flashing 

away in-case anybody forgot what time of year it was.  

Our house did not stand alone in its Christmas attire, but 

nestled in amongst all the others in every road. Each year 

more elaborate creations were added to include twinkling life 

size reindeer, weeping light trees and blow-up Santas. No 

home was left unlit. As a family’ we did a magical Christmas 

Eve tour of the town - where one household even set up 

charity bucket collections. 
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Quiet times on the  

Our new home nestles under the beautiful dark-skies where 

nature did the lighting up with a myriad of twinkling stars, the 

streets were dark, with warm glows emitting from the cracks in 

curtains and flooding warmly from Church windows.  My home 

was decorated with sprigs of fir and rosemary; the door wreath 

made from garden fauna and two large baubles. In-side the 

garlands were pared down to cover the fireplace where the fire 

not only lit our room, but our hearts too. The Christmas tree 

twinkled in front of the window in greeting to the stars above. 

Our Christmas here was started by the huge all inclusive 

Dorchester Cracker High Street event where, along with three 

thousand people - mainly local to the town- we joined in stall 

checking, as music filled our ears and our eyes drank in the 

parades and smiles all around us. Magical events followed as I 

joined in with St Mary’s Church outdoor twilight Carols and 

lessons, with children singing and our phone lights beamed. A 

glorious rain washed day ended with carol singing in the 

Sherborne Abbey. The choir were amazing and the huge 

Christmas tree added a glow of its own.   

I did a village drive through after attending the candle-lit 

midnight service in Charminster. It was dark and so quietly 

peaceful. The only lights were my twin headlights and the 

twinkling stars ahead. The only house lights I saw were my own 

to guide me home. 

Tracy Shipley 
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Mandy, the latest addition to Steve’s 

flock Riverside path, Stinsford 
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WENDY SOUTHAM  
LWCMD, ALWCMD  

Singing, Flute and Piano  teacher  
20+ years experience  

Help with aural and theory also available  

 

11 Cedar Road 07811 417820 

Charlton Down  01305 266283 wendysoutham@btinternet.com 

 

 

 With Karen Wyatt-Bain            dorchpaws@icloud.com 

From £11 per dog per hour 
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The intrepid duo 

Bockhampton & District Horticultural Association 

  

BDHA’s first members’ meeting of 2023 will be on Friday 
24 February at West Stafford Village Hall, when local 
resident Claire Goldman-Dorington will be giving a 
demonstration on bread-making.  Doors open at 7.00, for 
the demo starting at 7.30 sharp.   No booking necessary – 
all are welcome.   The meeting is free of charge for paid-up 
members of BDHA and guests are very welcome for a 
charge of £2.00 a head to help cover our costs.  We will be 
serving refreshments.    For more information, please 
contact us on info@bdha.co.uk. 

 

With our full annual programme for 2023 now in prospect, 
we would love to hear from you if you would like to become 
a member.  The annual fee is £7.50, and this gives free 
entry to all our events as well as discount buying at Castle 
Gardens in Sherborne in April.    You would be able to join 
up at the bread-making event, or by getting in touch with 
our membership  secretary Linda on 01305 753639. 
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ST MARY’S CHRISTMAS TREE FESTIVAL ...... was held over 

the weekend of 9th/11th December, by which time the copy 
deadline for the January ‘Pilot’ had already past.  So, with 
apologies the details are as follows. 

A creditable 19 illuminated tress were entered making the nave 
of the church look very attractive and seasonally festive.  Light 
refreshments were served throughout and the sales table plus 
Fairtrade stall did brisk  business.  We would have liked a few 
more visitors but, unfortunately, there was some 
misunderstanding over admission prices which we subsequently 
reduced – but message received and lessons learnt. 

 

The prize winners (voted for by visitors to the Festival ) were:- 

Best Tree by a group – Forston Clinic (Hark the Herald Angels 
Sing) 

Quirkiest Tree – Dorchester Police Community Support team 
(We wish you a merry Christmas) 

Best Tree by an individual – Mrs Pat Tinker  (It’s beginning g to 
look a lot like Christmas) 

Best overall Tree – Charminster W.I. (See amid d the winter 
snow) 

- each of which received a large tin of ‘Celebration ‘Chocolates. 

 

About 30 people attended the final event ‘Carols round the 

trees’ followed by welcome and warming mulled wine and 

mince pies. 
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A male Kestrel taking a break in the sun 
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Tree Collections Update 

During the weekend of the 7th January many volunteers drove 

throughout Dorset from Weymouth to Beaminster to Sherborne, 

Dorchester and surrounding areas to collect Christmas trees from 

private homes and businesses.  

Local parishioners: Jim Thurston, Chris Gotel, Sally and Richard 

Warburton and many others used trucks provided by Dorset Vehicle 

Rentals, donned Hi-Viz jackets and gloves and braved the appalling 

weather and used GPS to collect approximately 1200 trees over 

three days. 

The whole event was organised by Tamzin and Pete Hyde of Trinity 

Trees to raise money for the Weldmar Hospice. A donation of £10 

on their website enabled the hospice to receive £12,00 for their 

charity. 

Without the kindness of the volunteers and the generosity of the 

companies who provided the equipment free of charge, this event 

could not have happened. 

Thanks also go to Knighton Countryside Management who chip the 

trees free of charge. The chippings are then taken to Taunton 

Bioreactor to produce electricity. Magna Housing and Pipe Fix Ltd 

also provided trucks and volunteers. 

Fiona Hansford is Weldmar’s Business Development Fundraiser, and 
says, “It’s really great news that we have raised more money than 
ever before with Treecycle, which goes directly towards the 
specialist care that we provide to adults in Dorset with a life limiting 
illness, and the support we give to their loved ones. We couldn’t do 
this without the support of the team at Trinity Street Christmas 
Trees and all the volunteers. 
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Please can we say a big thank you to the person who put lights 
on the fire tree on Soddern Lane for Christmas.  

It was a tree we had several years ago and planted there. 

Chris and Jan Gray 
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Internal plastering, rendering, dry lining, coving and cornice works, painting 
and decorating services. 

Committed to a high quality finish and complete customer satisfaction. 

17 years experience, offering plastering and decorating services to customers 
across Dorset and surrounding areas. 

Call Josh for a quote on 07876308316 or email  

oconnor87@hotmail.co.uk 
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Andrew Darby 

Building Services Ltd 

All types of building work undertaken: 

Extensions, structural alterations, kitchen, bathrooms 

01305 757162         07974 260938 

Email:  adbsltd@gmail.com 

BURTON LANDSCAPES LTD 

An established professional team of landscapers undertaking all aspects of 
landscaping and maintenance including fencing, pergolas, artificial and wood-
en decking, artificial grass, turfing, walling, paving, steps, groundworks, drain-

age and site clearance. 

Contact  Mike on 07717 685951 / 01305 854603 

burtonlandscape@hotmail.com www.burtonlandscapes.co.uk 
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Selling a car, but can’t face the … 

 … hassle? 

Halcyon Motors Ltd is a friendly, family-run business based in Milborne St 
Andrew. 

If you  have a car, motorbike, van or camper to sell, we will happily come to you and 
pay cash.  Or, if you are trading in elsewhere, phone us first—we can usually offer 
more. 

Buying?  Visit www.halcyonmotors.co.uk to see ‘warts and all’ descriptions and pho-
tos of our current stock.  All vehicles are warranted and part exchanges welcome. 

Don MacLeod 01258 839209 or 07782 189555 (Mon to Sun 8am-8pm) 
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Church Contacts 

THE PARISHES OF CHARMINSTER AND STINSFORD 

Part of the Benefice of Charminster, Stinsford and the Chalk Stream Villages 

 

Rector    Vacant 

Curate, Charminster,            The Reverend Leila Mather  263761 

Stinsford & Chalk Stream Villages 

Hon. Associate Minister The Reverend Dr Hugh Willis  262940 

Associate Minister  The Reverend Dr Rob Van der Hart  852130 

ST MARY THE VIRGIN, CHARMINSTER 

Churchwarden  Andrew Morgan   259664 

PCC Secretary  Jean Garrard    259083 

PCC Treasurer  Andrew Jones   264316 

 

ST MICHAEL’S, STINSFORD 

Churchwardens  Shirley Churchill   260159 

    Sally Warburton   07587177735 

PCC Treasurer  Michael A Clarke   267611 

FOR BAPTISMS AND MARRIAGES 

Contact the Administrator for the Parish of St Mary’s Charminster and St 
Michael’s Stinsford,  Jean Garrard stmaryschurchcharminster@outlook.com 
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16 North Street, Charminster, Dorchester, Dorset, DT2 
9QZ   Tel Number 01305 459349 

 MENS’ BREAKFAST at 9am 

The Gamekeeper will continue to host their very 
scrumptious Saturday Men's Breakfast in 2023 on the 
below dates: 

SATURDAY 18 FEBRUARY       SATURDAY 18 MARCH            

Your full English Breakfast will also include an Orange or 
Apple Juice with unlimited coffee/tea for only £9 per 
person. Please reserve your place by phoning the 
Gamekeeper on 01305 459349 or contact the coordinator 
Stephen Milner on 01305 266197. 

LADIES  

We know that by providing the men with breakfast the 
ladies are able to have some time to themselves but the 
Gamekeeper would like to hear from the ladies and offer 
them either a breakfast or an afternoon brunch. If you are 
interested, please contact Sharon at the Gamekeeper on 
01305 459349.  

WARM SPACE 

People always comment how nice and warm it is in the 
Gamekeeper and with the current economic climate Kim 
and Sharon would like to support our communities by 
opening their doors as a safe warm space from Tuesday 
to Sunday from 12noon until close. There is always 
somebody to have a chat to whilst having a hot drink and/
or a meal. 
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Alterations and repairs to ladies’ and gents’ clothing 

and furnishings plus basic curtain-making.  All 

sewing professionally done at very reasonable cost. 

Will collect and deliver if required. No task too 

small.  

Hilary Charlesworth (Minterne Magna) 01300 

341845 
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Fun in the floods for some! 
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Pet of the Month … 

Meet Tyson the Tortoise! 

This is ‘Tyson’ the tortoise, he is 22 years old & is very 
inquisitive & affectionate to those who tickle his 
head.  

In the summer he loves to bask in the sun in the 
garden & munch the greenery but come the colder 
months he loves to roam around indoors & cuddle up 
to discarded slippers!  

He also loves his ‘roomy’, a mini lion lop bunny called 
‘Noel’!                                              Ian Bolderson 
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Souper Thursday takes place every week in the new coffee 

lounge at Charminster Village Hall. 

There’s a warm welcome and a mug of home-made soup for all 

“seniors” living in Charminster and Charlton Down.  The lounge 

is open from 11.30 to 2pm and is staffed by a small team of 

volunteers.  There’s always a selection of cakes and biscuits as 

well as tea, coffee and a choice of soups. 

“Meet with friends or simply 

catch up with our magazines 

and newspapers. There’s no 

charge, but small donations 

are always welcome,” says 

village hall chairman Nigel 

Kay.  
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Quiz Answers 

1) Eggardon Hill. 

 

2) Lewesdon Hill near Broadwindsor stands at 915 feet 

(279 metres). 

 

3)       Alder doesn’t rot in water. 

 

4)       They breathe through their skin. 

 

5)       The Fleet Lagoon behind Chesil Beach covers 480 hec-

tares. 

 

6)       The Noctule is our largest species of bat with a wing-

span of up to 40 cm. It’s one of 14 species of bat to be 

found in Dorset. 

 

7) Southern Africa. According to Jackman most Dorset 

swallows spend the winter in reed beds near Bloem-

fontein. 

8)       Brownsea Island in Poole Harbour. 

 

9) In a tunnel excavated in the riverbank. 

 

10)      Golden Cap between Chideock and Charmouth is 627 

feet (191 metres) 



40 

 

 



41 

 

 



42 

 

 

 Pilot Distributor Needed 
Due to a retirement, we are in need of a further distributor to make our team back up to 6, which then means 
that no one member of the team needs to distribute the Pilot more than twice a year, thus spreading the 
load. 
The process is that the Pilots, all 1650, are delivered in boxes to the distributor’s house, where he or she or 
they (because we have some couples who carry out the task) break them down into the numbers required by 
each of the 27 deliverers in Charminster, before dropping them off in carrier bags, to their respective homes 
ready for delivery.  
The Distributor also makes block deliveries to both Stinsford (160) and Charlton Down (600) who have their 
own Distributors and delivery teams. 
Beforehand, the Distributor would need to collect the carrier bags from the Charminster church porch, (all 
Waitrose carrier bags) where deliverers return them on completion of their delivery;  
because of the large numbers required by certain individual deliverers, copies may be left in the boxes to 
assist in delivery. 
Distributors usually set aside a day to complete the task but with a little experience, this time becomes 
shorter. Training will be given. 
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ADVERTISING IN THE PILOT 

Our loyal advertisers provide the largest portion of our income, without 

which we would not be able to distribute The Pilot to 1650 households in 

Charminster, Charlton Down and Stinsford free of charge each month. 

Most adverts are placed for a year, running from the January edition, 

therefore we sell most of our advertising space in the second half of 

November so they are in place for the New Year. 

In this time of rising prices, our print costs have increased by 14%, but we 

have only raised our 2023 advertising charges by 5%. Our rates are: 

Size Dimensions Rate 

Whole page 125mm x 190mm £525 

Three quarters page 125mm x 142mm £393 

Two thirds page 125mm x 126mm £350 

Half Page 125mm x 95mm £263 

Third Page 125mm x 63mm £175 

Quarter Page 125 mm x 46mm £131 
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 WOODS FUNERAL SERVICES 
Providing a caring service since 1878 

Pauline Guy  Dip FD MBIFD 

Funeral Director, Dorchester 

Allan Quartermaine  Dip FD LMBIFD 

Funeral Director, Weymouth 

11a Icen Way, Dorchester  DT1 1EW                          01305 250425 

enquiries@woodsfuneralservices.co.uk 

www.woodsfuneralservices.co.uk 
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Villages’ Directory 
DORSET COUNCILLOR 

Cllr David Taylor  07905 352710 cllrdavid.taylor@dorsetcouncil.gov.uk 

LOCAL NEIGHBOURHOOD POLICE TEAM 
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Scouts ,Cubs,Beavers Ruth Young    268208 

Scottish Country Dancing Val Scriven    265177 

Charminsters Stores  Louise Christopher   264312 

& Post Office  

Art Group   Dudley Kemp     757151 

 

CHARLTON DOWN CONTACTS 

Village Hall   booking@charltondownvillagehall.info  

Jellytots   Emma    07791204323 

Flood Warden  Carol Matthews   751535 

Charlton Down Cricket Peter(Tommy) Tucker 07810275847 

    youth/senior 

    James Pretty: booking/hire 07810275847 

 

 

STINSFORD CONTACTS 

 

Stinsford Parish Council Parish Clerk: Kirsty Rigler  268818 

    stinsfordclerk@googlemail.com 
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